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 September 28, 2020 
Margery Perlmutter 
Chair, New York City Board of Standards and Appeals 
250 Broadway 
New York, NY 10007 
 
Re: Written Resolution for 50 West 66th Street (Item No. 2019-94-A)  
 
Dear Chair Perlmutter: 
 
I write to request the release of a written resolution by the Board of Standards and Appeals 
(BSA) on the proposed development at 50 West 66th Street (AKA 36 West 66th Street), Item No. 
2019-94-A. The BSA voted on this item on January 28, 2020 and your agency has yet to issue a 
resolution.  
 
While I understand that your agency may have experienced delays due to the COVID-19 
pandemic, I also note that the BSA’s vote on this item took place six weeks before PAUSE 
orders went into effect. Furthermore, your agency has continued its operations for months—
albeit electronically. What is the reason for delaying this resolution?  
 

Sincerely,  

 
Gale A. Brewer 
Manhattan Borough President 


